Submission by Christine Gordon 

In reply to your requests for comments on the Prevention and Treatment for Substance Abuse Bill, I hereby request that I may be able to make a verbal comment on Friday the 16th May 2008.

I am the Executive Director for Drug Free Africa and the for the Somerset West Local Drug Action Committee, plus the chairperson for the Western Cape Substance Abuse Forum's Portfolio on Prevention and Education. I also hold Directorship for Faces and Voices for Recovery South Africa.

What concern is paramount in the Prevention and Education arena is the lack of an

accreditation body to accredit Substance Abuse Awareness and Training programs delivered to schools, businesses and communities( both urban and rural ).

Our overall consensus is that the Central Drug Authority take on this challenge which will put a stop to the mixed-messaging and non-researched and unscientific programs being currently delivered.

On the Treatment arena, a dedicated team (that is not out to make money out of peoples' misery) should be established to accredit, monitor and evaluate all establishments providing any kind of treatment, be it in or out-patient.

Accreditation should belong to the CDA and not a private concern, so as to assure standards control via a star system perhaps (like hotels) and a control over fees charged for services rendered.

When there is speak of best practices, according to whom are these best practices advocated? The best practices model should be created by a group of people respected in their field, who have service excellence for the peoples of South Africa paramount in their hearts, and not having any personal agenda oftheir own. We currently have the problem of a number of opinionated people with personal agendas advocating their idea of best practices.

Best Practices should result from a proactive CDA think tank.

Reintegration and rehabilitation programs to drug dealers and users on the school premises should be encouraged and prioritized instead of these persons being expelled only to exacerbate an already chronic social problem.

There should be mandatory monitoring and evaluation of all programs delivered. This includes detailed documenting of early intervention and aftercare programs. There should also be adequate researched and science based programs delivered to youth in safe houses awaiting trail, and to short, medium, and long term prisoners.

Ultimately only accredited prevention and education programs and treatment services should be delivered to the people of South Africa.

There is much to be considered with regards to this Bill and we are encouraged at your invitation for participation to comment.

Here's to a positively proactive Bill!!!

Yours Sincerely

Christine Gordon. Executive Director 

